Jaswal, Gagandeep

From: Jaswal, Gagandeep
Sent: 2024/08/27 4:03 PM
To: Jaswal, Gagandeep

Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL]city file # OZS- 2024-0039

From: VJ Ld < > > > Sent: Sunday, August 25, 2024 5:54 PM

To: City Clerks Office < City. Clerks Office@brampton.ca >

Subject: [EXTERNAL] city file # OZS- 2024-0039

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments that you do not trust or are not expecting.

To Respected city hall clerk

1000158200 ontario inc- blackthorn development corp.

city file no : OZS 2024-0039 location : 9379 clarkway drive

I received the notice in mail regarding the above developments in my area. I strongly oppose this because of the following reasons. And I request very humbly to the city planning department to reject the above proposal.

This will create more traffic related issues on highway 50, cottrelle blvd and clarkway drive.

I have witnessed many accidents during my commute on all these three streets during the last 5 years. Highway 50 is full of warehouses, gas stations and plazas. There are many trucks running on highway 50. If highway 50 is busy or accidents happen, all the traffic is diverted to Clarkway drive and cottrelle blvd which happened many times in the past.

In this case we cannot reach our home while driving and kids playing outside will be impacted heavily. The dog walker on Clarkway drive will be impacted as well.

Also we are overcrowding the school because of extra residential buildings and there is not enough space in schools.

On top of all this chaos, the auto insurance costs are very high in Brampton because there are many accidents.

By allowing this proposal it will overcrowd the bus stops. And have to increase the number of buses which in turn will create more traffic.

The root cause of all the above issues is overcrowding the area and allowing these buildings to be constructed. So I politely request the city planning department to consider all the above reasons.

Thank you

--